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Dear sponsors, financial adopters, donors, volunteers and interested parties. 

This newsletter is once again full of stories about our children and the way in which we give 
them another chance at a good future. This time in my foreword I would like to tell you a 
little more about our success story of the opportunities and results of childcare. 

On December 16, 2024, it will be 15 years since the Dolidi Ndano Foundation was founded. 
We have now given 70 orphans, rejected and underprivileged children a safe home. 
Sometimes for short-term care, but usually for long-term care. 

Short-term care if the child; does not want to live together in good harmony within our large 
family, does not want to go to school, exhibits bullying behavior, wants more freedom 
and/or does not want to adhere to our protocols. This child then consciously chooses to 
return to the family or to childcare. Of course, we do our utmost to prevent these types of 
situations, which is why we also have an extensive staff who guide and educate the children 
with the ethical norms and values of life. Sometimes children are admitted with a lack of 
education. These children see no difference between good and evil and are used to stealing, 
lying and cheating for their existence. Fortunately, we also achieve good results with our 
method of raising children and we show these children that things can/must be done 
differently and that it is better to work in good harmony towards a good future. 

After a long period of care, the child reaches a young adult age upon completing senior high 
school and feels independent of the people around him. The child then decides whether to 
look for its own identity in society or whether to continue studying at an academy or 
university. If the child is capable and motivated to study, we will continue to support the 
child under certain conditions until the study is completed. 

Of the 70 children in care, 25% left the shelter prematurely, compulsorily or voluntarily, 50% 
left the shelter as a young adult and 25% went to study. We are grateful and proud of these 
results but always strive for better. 

Your heart-warming support for our mission has already given many children a future! 

 It remains for me, also on behalf of the board, to thank you all again for your support! 

 I hope you enjoy reading it. 

Eef van Koningsveld                                                                                                                                         
chairman. 
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From Dodi; To properly organize the work in the shelter and the way in which the work 

should be carried out, Opa has written a 46-page document with 10 protocols containing 

guidelines for staff and children. These protocols help me manage YWNO because they 

provide clarity, ensure consistency and the guidelines help resolve bottlenecks. The rights, 

obligations and codes of conduct for our children are also laid down in these protocols. In 

the context of a good education for our children, we pay a lot of attention to the rules of 

conduct for an ethically responsible society. This is especially necessary for the new children 

in the shelter because they grew up without norms and values. During the Christmas 

holidays, the children go to their family or community in their native village for a week. We 

often experience some ethical problems with some children because they have lived 

without rules for a week and/or have handled their freedoms irresponsibly. Because a child 

has the right to family contact, we are going to do things a little differently and this year 

invite the family to come to us for a Christmas celebration with the children. We then 

organize fun activities during the Christmas holidays for the children within our own 

“Wongko Ndaya Ongaa” family circle.  

From Astin; On the next 2 pages we will again publish our 2023 financial annual report. Filing the 

annual accounts is a legal obligation for us as a Public Benefit Organization. This makes the 

foundation's financial information available to anyone who is interested. That is why we also 

publish this financial statement on our website. Last year was another good year. We have 

received more than €81,000 in donations that allowed us to fully cover the costs of achieving our 

goals. Personally, I was admitted to the foundation as an underprivileged child and completed my 

accountant studies. I have now been working as the financial manager of the foundation for 3 

years. I was able to achieve this thanks to your support! I therefore hope that you can/will 

continue to support us in the future and that we will thus give many more children a chance at a 

good future. I would like to thank you again on behalf of our children for your support!                                                                                                                                                                      

  Pocket money project; Our children receive pocket money and clothing allowance every month to 

teach them how to manage money. This way they can practice working with a fixed budget. The pocket 

money is given in cash and the clothing allowance is deposited into their savings account. They have to 

use the pocket money to buy items for their personal care and snacks. They can buy this in our store at 

the shelter where we charge the purchase prices. The savings account is intended to buy (extra) 

clothing and shoes and to save some extra budget for their future student life. However, we have had 

some bad experiences with our children's purchasing behavior. Too many snacks are bought, which 

means they sometimes leave their food because they are no longer hungry. Buying personal care items 

such as soap and shampoo has become less important to them and they prefer to buy snacks!                          

The children then buy the snacks in the vicinity of the schools so that we have no supervision                                 

and we cannot guide them in this. So that's going to change now! We have purchased an                                 

automated cash register system for our store that registers the purchasing behavior of our                             

children. The children are then only allowed to shop in our store with their pocket money,                                            

so we can better guide them in learning how to handle money. If they do buy snacks outside                                                 

our store, we register a shortfall in their pocket money expenditure. This way we also have                                                

good control over their personal care expenses. 

Astin working on the cash 
register application 

Winkel AlfaDolidi 
Toko AlfaDolidi 
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Financial responsibility 
Annual report 2023 Dolidi Ndano foundation 

Liquid assets  31 december 2022 31 december 2023 

Current account  €   8.960,85  €   5.628,16                                                          

Medical fund account €   4,750,00  €   2.000,00                                                

Student fund account €   4.750,00  € 13.140,00                                                            

Reserves  € 18.460,85  € 20.768,16                                                                         

Statement of income and expenditure (after correction) 

Benefits   Charges                                         

Donatons    € 81.098,42 Exploitation   € 44.810,57                          

   Study costs  € 13.498,98  

   Medical costs  €   2.382,20                        

   Bank costs  €   1.209,05 

   Pocket money project  €   2.556,86 

   Land and buildings € 15.316,31      

      € 79.773,78 

   Result      €   1.324,24        

      € 81.098,42 

         

                             

Financial adoption plan    € 18,410.00                                                     

Donations     € 62,688.42                                                        

Contribution to Resort Dolidi Ndano €           0.00                                     

Contribution of Indonesian government  €           0.00                                                     

Total donations 2022    € 81,098.42 

Operating budget                                                          

Feeding 28 children + staff  € 12.000,00    

Care/clothing   €   2.500,00  

School costs (junior-senior) €   2.000,00  

Salary Staff (8 employees)  € 15.000,00  

Gas water Light   €   2.000,00 

School bus and scooters  €   5.000,00         

Inventory   €      500,00   

    € 39.000,00 

Budget expenses                                      

Maintenance of land and buildings €   2.000,00 

Investment buildings  €   2.000,00  

Medical expenses  €   2.000,00 

Study costs (university)  € 20.000,00        

Pocket money project  €   4.000,00 

Unforeseen   €   2.000,00   

    € 32.000,00  

Budget benefits                           

Financial adoption plan  € 20.000,00  

Donations from actions  € 13.000,00         

Donations / Gifts / Reserves € 38.000,00          

    € 71.000,00 

Balance sheet December 31, 2023 

Donations received 2023 

Explanation    
Balance sheet 2023; On the balance of the savings 

account between the medical fund account and the 

medical fund account, €5,570 was transferred from 

the medical fund to the study fund on December 31, 

2023. The reason is because some clinic activities 

have been temporarily stopped and more budget is 

required in 2024 due to the possibility that 4 children 

will continue their studies after their senior high 

education.                                                                                       

Budget 2024; In the operating budget, an additional € 

2,500 has been budgeted for the school bus and 

scooters item for the purchase of 2 extra scooters for 

the possible 4 new students who will study in 

Makassar. The expenditure budget includes € 1,000 

under the investment buildings item for the 

furnishing of a second student house at GRV. For the 

Pocket Money project item, an additional € 1,000 has 

been budgeted for the redesign of our store and the 

purchase of a cash register system. 

Budget 2024 

Multi-year overview of income/expenses 

 

2022 2023 
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  Benefits     Charges     

Coverage plan Note Budgeted amount Spending plan Budgeted am. Distribution Amount 

Financial adoption plan *  €        20.000,00  Study fund €       20.000,00   Study costs €        14.000,00 

Donations from actions **  €        13.000,00  (Budget Investment)    Housing €          3.000,00  

Donations/gifts ***  €        22.860,00  
 

   Press. care  €          3.000,00  

Reserve for study fund ****  €        13.140,00  Medical fund €         2.000,00    Doctors costs €             500,00 

Reserve for medical fund ****  €          2.000,00  (Budget Investment)    Specialist costs €          1.000,00 

           Medicines €             500,00 

      Shelter house €        39.000,00   Take care of children €        14.500,00   

      (Operation budget)    Fixed charges €        22.000,00  

       Education €          2.000,00 

           Resources €             500,00  

     Buildings and land €        6.000,00   Investment buildings €         2.000,00 

     (Budget Investment)     Ground maintenance €         2.000,00 

       Unforeseen €         2.000,00  

   Projects €         4.000,00   Shop interior €         1.000,00 

           (Budget Investment)               Pocket money  €         3.000,00 

Total   €        71.000,00  Total €       71.000,00     €        71.000,00 

1 MARSHANDA KINDEAYU M SMP 23/8/2010 

2 GLORIA IVONE PANGANDO M SMA 19/10/2005 

3 TALITHA PARIMO M SMP 5/5/2008 

4 TESYA NAPE  M SD  28/3/2013  

5 INGGRID HOSTIA LADJAMBA M SMP 24/8/2008 

6 VERONIKA TOSINDE M SMA 1/2/2005 

7 VINA TAROBI M SMP 24/12/2008  

8 TASYA ROBU  M  SMP  16/4/2010  

9 MEISKE TOEA M SMA 30/5/2005 

10 VINI TAROBI M SMP  24/12/2008  

11 AURA BURU M SMP 14/4/2010 

12 AULINA BURU M SMP 7/3/2008 

13 FELI PRESIL  M   SD 20/11/2014  

14 JENNY SHINTIA MESUA M SMP  14/9/2002 

15  JULIA ANASASYA TOPABIBO  M SMP  8/7/2010  

1 GABRIEL JOZE KAPALA J SD 12/11/2011 

2 EFANDEL MOULA J SMP  11/3/2008  

3 ARLEN CHRISTIAVAN LAGI J SMK 30/8/2004 

4 EDWARD EDWARDO ASRUL J SMP 1/2/2009 

5 FENDRI MAUGO J SMA 15/2/2006 

6 RIFELDO EPAFRAS BURU J SMP 22/9/2006 

7 DELVON TOEA J SMA 10/12/2006 

         

          

      

  
  

1 OLIVIA BURU M  UNI MAKASSAR  29/12/2004  

2 TISRI NGKEDO M UNI MAKASSAR 26/12/2001 

3 JURNI LAWIO  M  UNI MAKASSAR  5/11/2004  

4 AGNES SILVANI SALARUPA M UNI TIONGKOK 20/04/1999 

5 CINDY POIKELU  M  UNI MAKASSAR  13/7/2004  

Financial annual plan 2024

Explanation of the 2024 budget 

  Explanation of Benefits 

*  A total of 76 financial adopters sponsors a 

monthly amount for the care, care and study of 

a child. 

**  These are targeted actions by the board and 

spontaneously offered actions by people or 

institutions that want to support our project. 

***  These are spontaneous donations from people 

who want to support our charity. 

****  This is the reserve left over from the previous 

year in our savings account 

Explanation of charges                        

Study fund;  In 2024, the number of students studying in Makassar will 

increase from 4 to 8. The budget includes an additional cost item 

for the rent of a second student house at GRV. 

Medical fund;  It does not yet appear that we will provide additional medical 

care in our clinic in 2024 due to permit problems. The budget is 

therefore lower than in other years. 

Shelter house;  The operating costs in 2023 were much higher than budgeted 

due to inflation. The operating costs budget has been adjusted 

accordingly for 2024. 

Buildings & land;  No major investments are planned with high costs 

Projects;  The store layout for the pocket money project is being expanded. 

Abbreviations                         

SD = Primary school                 

SMP = Junior high school 

SMA = Senior high school 

SMK = Vocational educa. 

UNI = University 

                          NAAM                              M/J     SCHOOL         GEBOREN                           NAAM                       M/J              SCHOOL              GEBOREN 
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Restart of new-build house

Construction & Maintenance

Christmas celebration at W.N.O.

Since the last edition, there have been no major construction and maintenance works in and/or on the shelter. The buildings and 

garden are in good condition and look neat. To give you an impression of this, below are some recent photos, taken by Rob 

Braakhuis. Rob went to the shelter for almost 3 weeks for vacation. It has been a few years                                                                                                        

since he, together with Esther, was with us. Rob was very impressed with the changes and                                                                                       

improvements to the buildings and garden. According to Rob, the overall picture looks                                                                                                                         

beautiful and he has a warm feeling about his stay and he certainly plans to return soon.                                                                                                               

Always welcome Rob! 

In newsletter no. 21 (Oct. 2021) we wrote about the intended marriage of our 

former children and current staff members Astin and Enggo. Because they would 

like to live and work at the shelter, we started building a residential home in 2022. 

The construction costs were sponsored by Opa Eef and the house was transferred 

to the foundation. However, the completion of the                                                                                  

house was temporarily stopped in 2023 because                                                                      

the wedding plans were postponed. Enggo has                                                                                        

now proposed and they will get married in August!                                                                                        

The house will be ready in March! 

Because the children would spend Christmas with 

their family or friends, we have organized the 

Christmas celebration at W.N.O. done on December 

21st. It was a fun family day full of fun activities. To 

our great surprise, a tradesman who is on the market 

and where we sometimes do our shopping, brought 

Christmas presents for the children. (See photo 

above left). The evening was filled with a traditional 

Christmas play, a Christmas Eve service, a grand 

family Christmas dinner and a singing competition. 

New Year's Eve was also very enjoyable, filled with 

game activities, delicious food and of course we rang 

in the new year with the traditional group dance and 

beautiful fireworks. 
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Study fund 1

 Utin; has already completed her accounting studies in 2023. Her graduation was 

postponed due to circumstances, but has now been definitively scheduled for 

Tuesday, April 23, 2024. Utin did not want to sit idle during this period of waiting 

and started preparing herself better for looking for a job after her graduation. 

That gave Grandpa the idea to apply for a (temporary) job at Hotel Melia in 

Makassar, where Opa has very good contacts. The General Manager then offered 

Utin a 6-month internship program to gain professional work experience in her 

field of study. Utin has now been with Melia for 3 months and is really enjoying it. 

Hopefully she will get a chance for a permanent job at Melia because this is a 

global concern. Utin is open to everything and does not feel region-bound. 

General; In the city of Makassar there are 19 universities, 45 academies and 

46 schools/institutions for almost all possible disciplines. That is why we 

have rented a house for our students in a monitored and safe environment 

at the GRV (Green River View) residence. Recently, our staff member 

Gideon traveled to Makassar and renovated the house and garden 

furnishings in 2 weeks. Everything looks neat again and the facilities have 

been improved. The house is now also equipped with air conditioning. The 

house is currently occupied by 4 of our students. We may rent a second 

house at this park this year. Four of our children are graduating from Senior 

High School this year and are eligible to study in Makassar. The rental price 

of a complete house with 2 bedrooms is approximately € 1,200 per year! 

Student news

 Tabitha, was in the final year of her nursing studies in 2023. She had 9 months to prepare her thesis exam and 

complete it in October. Unfortunately, during this period she did not focus on her studies and was not well 

prepared to take the exam. As an excuse, she stated that she could not do her practical assignments because a 

fellow student with whom she was going to take the practical exam had to get married because she became 

pregnant and therefore quit her studies. However, Tabitha never reported this problem to us despite the many 

progress discussions we had or took advantage of the reporting option. The board has terminated our support for 

her student loans and living expenses. Tabitha has now found work and accommodation and later wants to 

complete her studies at her own expense. 

 Tiara, after graduating in law, she spent six months at Dolidi to prepare for her job search. She has now found work 

in the tobacco industry at PT. HM Sampoerna TBK.in Salatiga on Java. She must complete a (paid) internship in 

various departments for a year and will then be eligible for an employment contract. 

 Agnes, is in China taking the thesis exams for her doctoral studies. After almost 6 years of study at the medical 

university and an internship in all departments of the hospital, her studies to become a doctor in China will come to 

an end next summer. Her graduation ceremony will be around June. This can't really go wrong because she has 

achieved the highest score (excellent) for all her thesis exams so far (and there are many). This does not end her 

studies yet. In order to be allowed to practice in Indonesia, she will have to follow an adjustment procedure that 

takes 2 to 3 years, after which a diploma with a permit will be issued. On the next page her submitted study plan 

and what is supported by additional sponsorship. 

In the photo the interns and 

supervisors of the Melia 

Hotels internship program. 
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AGNES STUDY PLAN (translated with Google) 

My name is Agnes Salarupa, I would like to express my special thanks to Opa Eef as 

Papa/Grandpa at Wongko Ndaya Ongaa foundation who always tries his best to provide 

encouragement and financial support to be able to reach the 6th year in the process of 

completing from my medical training about China. And I also want to say a big thank you to the 

sponsors, wherever they are, who have been kind enough to give me money, even though I know 

I spent a lot of money during the first year to this last year, I can't put all repay the kindness of 

Grandpa and the sponsors who helped me, but I will do my best to be a responsible doctor in the 

future and help many people who need my help. In this 6th year, I only have 4 months left to 

complete my medical training in China, so I think it is important for me to discuss several things 

regarding my plan after completing my training. The plans I have made are the following;                                                                             

1). Since the Indonesian curriculum is slightly different and there is a medical subject that I didn't 

learn in China, I plan to take private lessons and buy several UKMPPD test books, because the 

placement test is administered based on the UKMPPD (most likely in Makassar and the duration 

are still not certain). Uji Kompetensi Mahasiswa Program Profesi Doctor                                                                                                                           

2). Based on existing regulations in Indonesia, every student graduating abroad is required to 

obtain an equivalent degree and go through a two- to three-year adjustment process in certain 

university hospitals agreed by the government. The steps required are not easy, based on the 

experiences of our seniors who are currently undergoing adjustment and currently following 

each registration process. 

With the various procedures that exist and have to be carried out in Indonesia, everything seems 

difficult, but if Opa and the board in the Netherlands still want to support me, I will do my best to 

make my dream of serving as a board member come true. My goal of practicing as a doctor in 

Indonesia can then be realized. I also plan to conduct my equivalency in Makassar, considering 

that there is no quota limit for students entering the campus, they just have to queue at each 

stage. After the adjustment process of about 2 years is completed and I am declared successful in 

the doctor competency exam, I will receive a registration certificate (STR) and I am willing to be 

placed by the government in any hospital and health center and conduct an examination 

internship program of 2 years (and if the regulations in Indonesia remain unchanged, we will 

receive a small salary from the internship). And after completing the internship, we take the 

doctor's oath and are entitled to a registration letter that is valid for life and with which we 

officially become doctors in Indonesia. 

Agnes Salarupa
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Jurni, wants a job as a dietician and/or 

advisor on nutrition and lifestyle. She is 

following the nutritionist training 

(Nutrition & Dietetics) at Hasanuddin 

University in Makassar.                                                        

The campus is a 50-minute                            

drive (by scooter) from                          

Green River View. 

Olivia, wants a job in healthcare later.                              

She is following basic nursing training at                        

the Stella Maris College of Health 

Sciences in Makassar. The campus is 

located at Stella Maris Hospital                      

in the center of Makassar                               

close to Pantai Losari,                                        

10 minutes’ drive from GRV. 

Cindy, Wants a job in education as a 

teacher in the future. She is currently 

studying history at the Faculty of 

Teacher Training and Education of the 

University of Pejuang                                

Republic of Indonesia.                                                                 

The campus is a                                                         

30-minute drive from GRV. 

The three new students have now successfully completed the first semester of their studies. They quickly got used to life in the big 

and busy city of Makassar. They feel happy in their new environment and are happy with their stay in our student house at GRV.                

They live together there in good harmony and have already made many friends at the universities. 

Four children will take their final exams this year at the Senior High School SMA/SMK in Tentena. After 
graduation, they have to decide whether they are going to stop schooling and start working, or continue 
studying. If they decide to stop, they can stay in the shelter for a maximum of 3 months to look for work 
and shelter. Then they have to leave the house to make room for another underprivileged child who wants 
to be helped. If they decide to continue their studies, they must meet a number of conditions according to 
protocol. The conditions are;                                                                                         

➢ A child must indicate in a timely manner whether he/she wants to study and in which field of study. 

➢ A child must be sufficiently motivated to study. 

➢ A child must be advised and guided by our management team (any family may have no influence 

on this) 

➢ Immediately after the senior high education exam, the child must complete the application form 

for student finance and write a motivation. 

➢ The board of the Dolidi Ndano Foundation decides whether student financing can/will be allocated. 

➢ All parties must take into account the available budget. 

➢ The board has the right to make adjustments to the application due to costs, but always does this 

in consultation with the applicant. 

➢ The management team for the entire study process consists of 3 people; 

1. Study advisor (Dodi) 

2.  Study supervisor (Opa Eef) 

3.  Financial mentor (Astin) 

 

First year students

Examenklas 2024 

Senior Highschool

The 4 study candidates 

Gloria, Veronika, Meiske 

  Arlen   
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The generous donations from our sponsors and adopters have an enormous impact in achieving our goals. Your support motivates us 

and helps us continue to work hard to achieve our goal. No donations have been received from sponsorship campaigns in the last 5 

months, so there is nothing to report about that. However, we received so many donations over the entire year of 2023 that we built 

up a reserve of more than € 20,000 in liquid assets on our balance sheet on January 1, 2024. That is a good start for the new year 

2024, but necessary because of the extra costs we will receive this year for our study fund because four of our children may continue 

their studies after graduating from Senior High School. And that also entails additional costs due to the additional housing and means 

of transport in which we have to invest. A healthy foundation has sufficient equity on its balance sheet to be able to invest quickly, 

which can only be achieved with your loyal financial support! 

General

             DONATE to the Dolidi Ndano Foundation?                                    

You can indicate whether you want to donate monthly, annually or one-off in 

an amount of your choice. It is also possible to indicate whether you want to 

donate specifically to a project or in general.                                                                            

ABN-AMRO   IBAN; NL12ABNA0580442136     BIC/SWIFT;  ABNANL2A 

Fendri Maugo, almost 18, reported on February 7 that he wanted to leave the shelter. Our surprise was very 

great because Fendri had lived with us for 6 years (since June 1, 2018) and was a likeable boy who functioned 

well within our large family. His results at school were also good and he would graduate from Senior High School 

next year. When asked why he wanted to leave us, he said he wanted to have more freedom and hang out with 

his friends. That is against our rules and he found it difficult to follow our rules. His decision was final because 

his family supported him in this and he could live with his sister in Tentena. We of course made every effort to 

change his mind, but he was beyond reason. Fendri left us on February 8. We are astonished and do not 

understand why he chooses an underprivileged life, with complete freedom of course, but he could also have 

stayed another year and first completed Senior High School. 

 

Thank you very much for your support 

It has been very quiet in medical care in recent months, the children are healthy and, apart from some flu and aches, have had no 

further complaints. There have also been no changes or changes to the usability of our clinic. Now that Agnes has made it known that 

after her studies as a doctor, she wants to help us restart the clinic under her auspices and certification, we are parking the medical 

care in our clinic until after her studies. Who knows, Olivia as a nurse and Jurni as a nutritionist may want to work with Agnes and 

form a team in our private clinic to help (underprivileged) children and provide information. 

Sponsorship

Latest news message

Medical care
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Photos taken by the children 


